
FleuraMetz

October 29, 2019

LA City Council Planning and Land Use Management Committee 
John Ferraro Council Chamber, Room 340 City Hall 
Los Angeles, California 90012 
Re: ENV-2016-3991-EIR

Dear City Councilmembers,

I am writing this letter in support for the Southern California Flower Market project and to encourage 
you to approve the project as proposed. As a longstanding vendor and the largest wholesaler in the 
world, I believe that the growth of the Flower Market will have a positive impact on my own business. 
I have operated out of the Flower Market for many years and our business would not be where it is 
today without this great space.

Approving this project will allow needed improvements that not only modernize the facility, but will 
increase efficiency that will benefit all vendors within this historic and iconic Downtown market.

Thank you for your time and for registering my opinion on this project.

Regards,

Hans Boer 
CEO, Fleurametz


